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Regular   Meeting   of   the   Vestry   

T HE    N EVIL    M EMORIAL    C HURCH     OF    S T .   G EORGE ,   A RDMORE ,   PA   
Tuesday,   March   2,   2021   

  
  

Present:    Cheryl   Ames,   Fr.   Joel   Daniels,   Cathy   Hetznecker,   Mary   Hobart,   Liz   Havens,   Steve   Drabkowski,   Rich   Kirk,   
Frank   Hadden,   Paul   Joslin,   Andrew   Coonradt     

Regrets:     

Conducted   via   Zoom   as   recommended   by   the   diocese.     

  
EVENING   PRAYER  7:04   pm   

  
REVIEW   OF   MINUTES   FROM   FEBRUARY   2,   2021  7:16   pm    

  
● Corrected   minutes   were   circulated   
● Rich   Kirk   moved   to   accept   the   corrected   minutes   
● Frank   Hadden   seconded   
● Motion   Approved       

  
RECTOR’S   REPORT  7:16   pm   

● Evangelism   and   Vestry   introductions   to   St.   George’s   
o Each   member   summarized   how   St.   George’s   became   our   church   

● COVID   and   Easter   
o COVID   Advisory   Committee   appointment:   Rector’s   Warden   
o COVID   at   the   Children’s   Ark,   February   4   
o Vaccinations   

▪ Actively   working   to   help   people   receive   vaccinations   
o Easter   plans   

▪ Plan   to   consider   opening   on   Easter,   determined   by   recommendation   of   COVID   advisory   
committee   

● Lent     
o Ash   Wednesday   

▪ Went   very   well   
o Reading   group   

▪ Going   well,   10   people   joined   
o Prayer   cards   

▪ Everyone   scheduled   to   receive.    Thank   you,   Cathy   for   designing   and   printing   
● Kairos   Prison   Ministry   virtual   prayer   service   
● Diocesan   parochial   report   

o Canonically   required   report,   determine   assessment   
● Donated   burial   plots   
● Diocesan   technology   grant   
● National   Fund   for   Sacred   Spaces   grant   
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o Eli   Lilly   grant,   submitted   letter   of   intent,   feasibility   study   complete   

● Meetings   with   vestry   members   re:   vestry   liaison   program   
  

RECTOR’S   WARDEN’S   REPORT  8:14   pm   
● Vestry   dues   update   
● Vestry   liaison   guidelines   

o Contact   schedule   
o Monthly   presentations   

  
ACCOUNTING   WARDEN’S   REPORT  8:17   pm   

● Financial   reports   (submitted   electronically)   
● Mary   Hobart   moved   to   accept   the   Financial   Report   
● Liz   Havens   seconded   
● Motion   Approved     

  
STEWARDSHIP  8:24   pm   

● Report   submitted   electronically   
  

BUILDINGS   AND   GROUNDS  8:35   pm   
● Report   submitted   electronically   

o Corrected   report   discussed   
● Vote:   Rectory   chimney/fireplace   repair   

  
● Paul   Joslin   moved   to   accept   the   proposal   for   chimney/   fireplace   repair   
● Steve   Drabkowski   seconded   
● Motion   Approved     

  
SOCIAL,   OUTREACH,   CALENDAR,   AND   COMMUNICATIONS  8:47   pm   

● Quizzo   night   was   a   success     
● Cribbage   night   to   be   scheduled   

  
SHEEP   CONCERNS 8:49   pm     

  
AFFIRMATIONS 8:53   pm   

● Laurie   Ney   
● Garry   and   Brigitte   Neil   

  
ADJOURNMENT   8:56   pm   

  
● Andy   Coonradt   moved   to   adjourn   
● Mary   Hobart   seconded   
● Motion   Approved     



Buildings and Grounds Report 
3/2/21 Vestry meeting 

 

1. Gus is going to build a new window well box and cover with 
flashing to go over the window well where we had issues during 
the ark flooding.  Update: he should be getting to this when 
weather clears 

2. Ethan from 24 hour door took measurements of the Sulgrave 
entrance door.  It will need to be custom made.  They are working 
on a design and proposal to replace the door as well as the 
archway of windows surrounding the door.   Stay tuned for the 
proposal….still pending 

3. We need to get eyes back on the repairs needed for the rectory 
porch beams as well as the beams outside of the rectory dining 
room. 

4. Sheehan to replace two water backflow valves which failed during 
the annual testing.  Sheehan is also putting together a proposal to 
replace some rotting steam pipes in the sexton office as well as 
boiler room 

5. Terra is scheduled to install some lights at the rectory and outside 
the rector’s office.   

6. The stained glass windows will be reinstalled some time in May.  
Once they have been reinstalled, the organ pipes will be 
reinstalled back there. 

7. Rectory chimney and fireplace work needed.   Fr. Joel has the 
proposal 
 




